Fairgrove Township, April 2015

The Fairgrove Township Board meeting was called to order on April 20, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Keith Aeder.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Township Assessor Deb Young, Township Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner, Township Policeman Mike Scarborough, interested citizen Pat Sheridan and two government students from Caro High School, Logan Tompkins and Henry Placher.

The minutes from the March meeting were presented for approval.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as corrected, wrong wording- cordaround should have been quarter round.  Motion approved.

The minutes from the Budget Public Hearing were presented for approval.  Day moved and Aeder supported to approve as written.  Approved.

A letter was read from Wayne Montei, concerning the met tower to be placed on Deckerville.   This letter will also be read at the Public Hearing, April 28, 2015, concerning the met towers.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to hire the township attorney, John McQuillan, to form the Resolutions concerning the changes in the FOIA made by the state of Michigan.  Approved.

The new tax maps have arrived.   There will be a cost of $50.00 to purchase a copy of the maps.

The Assessor gave a short report;
· The AMAR audit has been completed, all seems to be in order and the state may be back in 3 to 5 years to do another check. 

·  She also presented her 2015 contract.  Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pay $12.00 per parcel, or $1,257.00 per month for a total of $15,084.00.  There was no increase per parcel, just a few more parcels.
Police report: The Township has been quiet, Mike is still trying to find the owner of property on Unionville Rd, to serve Blight paper work.  There was also a complaint about trash on the end of Fenner Rd., he checked it out and stated he did not feel there was any problem.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to accept the report.  Approved.

There was one Zoning permit # 966, Doug Shannon, Sec. 13, installing a grain drying center, leg and bin.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as written.  Approved. 

The Cemetery report was presented.  Goodchild moved and Day supported to accept the report.  Approved.  We discussed soft ware for Cemeteries, BS&A, who handles our Assessor and Treasurer soft was, has such a program.

Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve the financial report as presented.  Approved.

The Fire contract from the Village of Akron was presented.  Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to accept the contract and pay the bill of $4,263.00.  Approved.

The Police contract was also presented, it was found not to be complete, Aeder moved to release payment of $15,704.90, when it has been completed and he and the Clerk can sign the contract.  McQuillan supported. Approved. 
There are 9 miles of township roads that need attention.  We will request estimates on these roads and make a decision in May.  Pat Sheridan spoke on the tree removal program that the county is working on.  Fairgrove Township probably will not have any trees taken down.

We discussed the new parking lot, we will try and meet with the engineer in the near future to make some plans.

The Planning Commission will be holding a Public Hearing on April 28, 2015, 7:00 p.m. to consider a Special Use Permit for Nextera Wind for the met towers.  They will also work on the Master Plan.

The bills were presented for payment.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved.

US Treasury                                   388.72

AT&T                                            115.44

Keith Aeder                                    616.67

John McQuillan                              607.73

Karen Goodchild                            650.00

Dennis Hadeway                              69.26

Mike Day                                         69.26

Deb Young                                  1,250.00

Doug Foster                                 1,400.00

Tuscola County Treas.                 1,004.53

Thumb Office                                   16.57 

Avant Image LLC                          100.00

Bruce Turner                                    69.26

Village of Akron                       19,967.90

Tuscola County                             161.97

Mike Tetil                                     212.73

ES&S                                              31.60

Diva Disposal                            5,933.20

Spicer Group                                692.42

DTe Energy                                    15.98

Village of Fairgrove                       58.00

Consumers Energy                         95.10

Caro Publishing                            110.00

Stephens Tire                                  51.00

Jon Hadeway                                225.00

Karen Goodchild                          271.15

Doug Foster                                  850.00

AT&T                                             35.00

GreatLakes Mapping                 1,515.50

John Hancock                                 37.50

Void

DTE Energy                                   94.68

John McQuillan                            127.62

Tuscola County Treas.                   56.04

DTE Energy                                   15.98
The next meeting will be TUESDAY, May 19, 2015.   Note Change of Date.

Goodchild moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

